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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 
 
 
MEETING DATE: September 28, 2021 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Steve Monaghan – IGS – Emergency Services 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution accepting the FY 2020 Community Power 

Resiliency (CPR) Program Allocation for FY 20-2021 
from the California Governor's Office of Emergency 
Services to prepare for and respond to Public Safety 
Power Shutoff (PSPS) events in the amount of $187,757 
for use during the period July 1, 2020 through March 31 
31, 2022. 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the Resolution 
 
FUNDING: The Office of Emergency Services received a onetime FY 2020 CPR 
Program Allocation for FY 20-2021 from the California Governor’s Office of 
Emergency Services (Cal OES) in the amount of $187,757. These funds have been 
received in the Office of Emergency Services budget. A budget amendment is not 
required. There is no additional impact on the General Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND: The California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal 
OES) made available $10 million in State General funds for the 2019-20 PSPS 
Resiliency program to prepare for and respond to PSPS events. The Office of 
Emergency Services applied for and received a grant allocation for FY20-2021 in 
the amount of $187,757. At least fifty percent ($93,879) of the award must be 
utilized to support one or more resiliency areas: schools, election offices, food 
storage reserves, and/or COVID-19 testing sites. The performance period for the 
FY 2020 CPR Allocation was originally from July 1, 2020 through October 31, 
2021 and the Office of Emergency Services requested an extension through March 
31, 2022. These funds will be used to support the installation of the Eric Rood 
Administrative Center generator.  
 
Item Initiated by: Paul Cummings 
 
Approved by: Steve Monaghan 

 


